Philip Wilson
Box 652

Dundalk, Ontario NOC 1B0

Attention Jim Ellis and Kayla Best

[ am writing to you to inform you of my intent to retire on April 29, 2022.

I would like to start-by thanking the Township of Southgate Councils for my employment over
the last 17 years.

| would also like to thank Jim Ellis for giving me the opportunity to work along side you for the
last 9 years. We have accomplished some great things in this time. | know that | am leaving
behind a great team with excellent leadership skills and enthusiasm for the job.

| appreciate the opportunity that was granted to represent the Township of Southgate and the
County of Grey Public Works Association within the Association of Road Supervisors (AORS) and
the support that | was given with my tenor as President of the Association of Road Supervisors.
| have gained knowledge and friendships that will last a lifetime. This truly is a highlight to my
career and hope that The Township of Southgate will give my successor the same opportunity.

Working with ali staff has been interesting and enjoyable. | will truly miss all the empioyees
and council members | have worked with. Hopefully our friendship will remain for years to
come.

Wish you all the best in the future.

I look forward to starting this next chapter in life.

Yours truly 5




